Minutes MCCH Council Meeting

October 7, 2003
Members Present:

Susan Lease

Phil Teakell

Noreen Hendrickson

Julie Sursa

Jessie Robinson

Francisca Madrid

Edna Clary

Doris Hight

Diana Chavez

Brenda Bishop

Gail Cook

Marjorie McKenzie

Yolanda Garcia

Teresa Stephenson

Staff Present:

Alida Brown

Jay Nemrow

Guests:

Bill Bowman

Paula Chacon

Hoyt Skabelund

The meeting was called to order by Jesse Robinson at 11:40 a.m.  Everyone introduced himself or herself.  Gail was appointed as timekeeper.

Jesse turned the meeting over to Bill Bowman from La Casa De La Hope who gave a presentation on their services.  

La Casa De La Hope has been open since November of 1999.  Since then they have serve 2294 local families (5730 people) and 2348 traveling families (3272 people.)  For travelers they have gas vouchers, road food, and 1 night in a motel.  They have a few bus tickets to Albuquerque or Amarillo that they can provide.  For local families they provide food, clothing and household items.  They are still able to minister to most who walk through their doors.  Last year they provided 350 kids with toys for Christmas during their Toys for Hope drive.  The move has been positive because they are paying less rent and can use the money for services.  Their greatest need is for food and money.

Julie moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Francisca seconded the motion and it passed.

Alida asked for her coordinators report to be moved to the end of the agenda.

Jay gave his coordinators report

We received an extra $3000.00 for doing an Environmental Health Assessment.  Which required us to have someone at one additional training.  Jay has already attended the training.  We will have to have an open meeting (town hall) to get the information from the community.  The meeting will be the first part of next year.  The state will provide technical support.  We will process the data and come up with five main environmental health indicators for out county and include them in the health plan.  This process will start in January.

IHI trainings – we must fill 6 seats during the year and they cannot be filled by DOH staff.  There is CEU’s for Social Workers and Nurses.  The council has some money for mileage and per diem.  The list was passed out.

Our system’s change training is October 28 and 29 at the Convention Center from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Beth Leopole will be the facilitator.  A sign in sheet was passed around to pre-register.  A headcount is needed for the meal.  Stone Soup is co-sponsoring.  This training will take the newer committees and get them started in the process and further down the road.

Susan gave an ASAP Steering Committee report.  They have applied for a Two-pack grant which will run from January to June and is on smoking cessation.  Their parenting program has met 50% of their goals for the year already.  They are looking for a preventionist for the Youth Center from 3:00 to 7:00p.m.

Under Old Business:

NM Human Needs Coordination Council Statement of Principle.  We were asked to review the new information that was mailed out in the meeting packet and discuss the issue of adding our council name in support of this statement.  This was discussed and not passed at the last meeting, but we now have more information and can make an informed decision.  After lengthy discussion, Marge moved to support the principals.  Julie 2nd the motion and it passed.  Marge suggested that Alida add a statement to our support letter that we do not support any specific plan.

A list of committees and their members was passed around.  Jessie asked if there were any additions or corrections.  There were none.  Jessie appointed the committees as presented.

Alida gave her coordinators report:

She reported on the cut backs in funding for 2004 from the Department of Health and passed out a sheet explaining the proposed changes and our Quay County Impact.  The group needs to discuss the issue and address three things: The disappearance of funding for the Quay County School Health Partnership and do we continue if so how, cutbacks in coordination funding and how will we function, and the misinformation at the upper levels of DOH as to the value of MCH.  There will be a meeting in Santa Rosa on October 20 with officials of DOH and one in Santa Fe on October 30th.  

Jessie reported that the executive committee has met with the superintendents around this issue.  She spoke with Tucumcari and House, both really want the program, but have no money.  They would help find money sources and write a grant.  Noreen reported that she spoke with the superintendents from Logan and San Jon.  Logan is not in favor of the program in its current format.  San Jon’s superintendent was new and wanted to do some research.  He has not gotten back to her.

Suggestions were taken on how we wanted to proceed with any of these issues.

Paula suggested sending correspondence from the schools to the Department of Health.

Marge felt the counselor is a critical need

Yolanda volunteered to visit with families who have received services and get them to write letters.

Julie asked if we have looked for other funding sources.

Brenda suggested that we go to the governor

Phil suggested we ask the schools about their priorities

Phil moved that we have a special meeting to address these issues since many people have to get back to work.  Marge seconded the motion and it passed.  The 22nd of October was settled on at 4:00 p.m. at CYFD.  The schools, legislators, and parents served will be invited.  The executive committee will meet to prepare an agenda and mailing list.

The rest of the agenda was put on hold until the next regular meeting due to lack of time.

The meeting was adjourned by general consent.

Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda Bishop, Secretary

